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Dear Dr. Lymperopoulos, 

Congratulations! Your proposal entitled Target validation of adrenal βarrestin1 for tobacco-related heart 

disease therapy has been awarded a Nova Southeastern University 2018-2019 President’s Faculty Research 

and Development Grant in the amount of $15,000. With 44 submissions from 48 faculty representing 10 

schools, this proved to be another competitive year.  

You and your project collaborators are invited to attend this year’s award ceremony to be held on Tuesday, 

May 15th at 3:00pm in the Second Floor Lounge of the Don Taft University Center. Please RSVP to 

rsvppfrdg@nova.edu by Tuesday, May 1, 2018. At the ceremony, we will be honoring this year’s award-

ees as well as recognizing the faculty who participated in the competition. The event promises to be a won-

derful celebration of research and scholarship excellence at Nova Southeastern University.   

The period of performance for your project is July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2019.   Funds for your project 

will be available starting July 1, 2018.  Request for project extensions beyond the original period of perfor-

mance must be submitted to Dr. Gary Margules, Vice President of Research and Technology Transfer, by 

no later than April 30, 2019.   

The Office of Sponsored Programs will email you with more information and instructions to process your 

award.  Your quantitative score and reviewers’ comments will be provided soon.  We hope you find these 

evaluations and comments informative.  For any questions about your award, please email pfrdg@nova.edu.  

Congratulations again, and I hope to see a future submission for next year’s President’s Faculty Research 

and Development Grant!  

Sincerely,  

George L. Hanbury II, Ph.D. 

President and CEO  

cc:  Dr. Lisa Deziel, Dean of the College of Pharmacy 

Dr. Richard Dodge, Dean of the Halmos College of Oceanography and Natural Sciences 

Dr. Gary Margules, Vice President for Research & Technology Transfer   


